

# St. Michael's Episcopal Church

## Faith, Community and Hope ~ 50 Years and Growing

## NEWSLETTER

#### AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2014

#### From the Interim Rector

This is my final article for the newsletter since my last Sunday at St. Michael's will be September 14<sup>th</sup>. On that Sunday, we will celebrate all that we have accomplished together, shared together, prayed together, laughed and cried together and the joy in the new ministry that is about to begin with The Rev. Sarah Robbins-Cole.

It has been a wonderful journey and I cherish every moment that we have shared. So much has happened in the short time that I have been with you. The vestry has created a mission statement to guide your life together and the decisions that you make. They have also created a way to support a ¾ time rector by how they engage the ministries and people. Together we have looked at ways to engage more people in ministries that they enjoy; the vestry has found a way to have more transparent and regular All Parish Community Meetings so that the parish has a time to hear what is going on in the life of the parish and ask questions so all of the parish is engaged in moving the parish into the future. St. Michael's is a vibrant and growing church and all are welcomed to be part of the excitement. The first parish gathering will be September 28<sup>th</sup> after the 10 a.m. service.

We have created both a Finance Committee and a Building and Grounds Committee as well as continuing the important ministries such as Outreach, Pastoral Care, Christian Formation, Altar Guild, Choir and all of the worship teams that serve on Sunday morning. All are important to meet the needs of a growing church, and St. Michael's is growing. We welcomed and integrated a total of 8 new individuals or families in the last year.

We have experienced different liturgies; Blue Christmas, Christmas Eve Family Service, Palm Sunday and Easter Vigil and have used the different Eucharistic Prayers from both the BCP and Enriching our Worship, and in the very near future you will be blessing new white vestments and altar hangings that the altar guild has been able to purchase through two generous donations.

We have called Jarvis Wyche as Youth Minister for the Journey to Adulthood Program, and expanded the team of teachers for our younger members. We sent Matthew off with a good good-bye and we wish him every blessing as he pursues his dreams at Mannes in New York City. An interim organist, Beverly Scheibert will join us in September.

All of this is important and necessary but I most cherish the opportunities that you have given me to walk with you through the joys, challenges and sorrows of your life. You have invited me into your lives and it has been an honor and privilege, and I thank you from the bottom of my heart for your trust and for the ways you have allowed me to become part of this wonderful community. I will miss you and you will always be in my prayers. We have done good work together and the result is a successful search process that led to the call of Rev. Sarah and I am so happy for what you and Rev. Sarah will accomplish together.

I'd like to share a blessing with you that Nan Malone offered to the vestry at our August meeting.

Blessing by Jan Richardson from In the Sanctuary of Women On each threshold, Wisdom, At every doorway, Love, Through every entry, Grace, With each beginning, Peace. In the name of Jesus Christ. Amen.



#### Sunday, August 31

Eucharist and Hymn Sing at 9 AM

**Sunday, September 7**Fucharist at 9 AM ONLY

#### Sunday, September 14 Celebration Sundae

Pat's Last Sunday - Celebration of Our Mutual Mnisitry Eucharist at 8 & 10 AM Blessing of Church School Teachers & Children at 10 AM Church School registration Parent/Church School Meeting at 11:15 AM

#### Sunday, September 21

Eucharist at 8 AM Eucharist with Blessing of the Choir at 10 AM Book Sale at 9 & 11 Church School Begins

## Sunday, September 28 Feast of St. Michael and All Angels

Eucharist at 8 & 10 AM All Parish Community Meeting At 11:15 AM

#### Saturday, October 4

Applefest Fall Fair 10 AM to 2 PM

#### Sunday, October 5

Eucharist at 8 AM Eucharist and Blessing of the Animals at 10 AM

#### **IN THIS ISSUE**

New Rector	2
New Youth Minister	
New Interim Organist	
Rite13 Leaders Needed	
Church School Registr	5
Youth Programs	
Adult Formation	
Welcoming Ministry	7

Dear Parishioners and Friends.

It is with the very greatest pleasure that the Rector Search Committee and the Vestry of St. Michael's Church jointly report to you on the successful conclusion of the discernment process to call our next rector, and the acceptance of the call by **The Reverend Sarah Robbins-Cole**.

As we have done our best to discern God's will for our parish for the present and the future, we firmly believe she is the ideal person to lead and guide us as we move forward. We are particularly excited about Sarah's becoming our new worship leader and a member of our community. The Vestry will be working with Sarah to conclude final arrangements over the course of the next few weeks, and it is our hope that Sarah will be ready to assume her new role on or shortly after October 1.

We believe that Sarah truly displays the characteristics and experience we feel most accurately reflects the parish's collective needs and desires for leadership for the future. She is a warm, open, and thoughtful priest, easy to talk with, enthusiastic and vibrant, displays friendliness and warmth to everybody, and is an excellent listener and communicator.

She displays respect for Episcopal tradition and services, yet is open to fresh and creative ideas for services. She is reflective and thoughtful in prayer and encourages individual spiritual growth and learning opportunities. Her homilies are from the heart, theologically sound and Bible based, yet relevant to modern life and times, and of easy style and well prepared.

We believe she also will be a leader for us in encouraging membership growth and retention, inspiring and engaging lay leadership, effectively communicating with the parish and greater communities, and encouraging volunteer participation in the life of the parish and outreach.

Sarah has a B.A. degree in Classical Civilizations and Political Science (double major) from the University of Vermont, an M.A. in Theology from Ripon College, Oxford University, and an M.A. in Biblical Studies/New Testament from King's College, London. She has also studied at Episcopal Church School of the Pacific in Berkeley, California. She was ordained an Episcopal priest in June, 1996.

Her husband, The Rev. Adrian Robbins-Cole, was called in September, 2013 to be the new Rector of St. Andrew's Episcopal Church in Wellesley, Massachusetts. Sarah and Adrian have two teenage children, Will and Elizabeth.

Most recently Sarah was the Associate Rector (with her husband Adrian as Rector) at All Saints Episcopal Church, Peterborough, New Hampshire, and served there with him for nine years. Prior to that she and her husband lived in England, where Sarah had responsibilities variously as Assistant Curate at All Saints Church, West Dulwich in South London; Honorary Curate at Holy Cross Church, Surrey; and Head School Chaplain at King's College School, Wimbledon

She has taught religious studies, directed Bible school, worked as youth group coordinator, led worship services, preached, was responsible for pastoral care - and coached rugby and soccer! She has also worked as fitness instructor, yoga and Pilates teacher, and aqua aerobics instructor. In addition, she has served successfully for a number of years on staff at the Barbara Harris Camp.

Her references were particularly laudable and included comments about her warm, friendly and welcoming manner, her outstanding preaching, and her positive and energetic spirit. They noted she is great with children and youth, open minded and positive, and easy to talk with, and has exceptional pastoral presence and skills.

We know you will join us in welcoming Sarah with the spirit that abounds in our community, and will do everything in your power to support her as she guides us as our new Rector.

St. Michael's Rector Search Committee

Margaret Cardello (co-chair)

Bob Malone (co-chair)

Joan Clark
Helen Daly
Cathy Harper
Thomas Koshy
Craig Miller
Ken Rice
Ralph Stover
Stacey Thorner

St. Michael's Church Vestry
Carl Twomey, Senior Warden
Barbara Gardner, Junior Warden

Lisa Ahronian Joan Clark Ted Comstock Dana Frye Frankie Gartner Nan Malone Jane McIntyre Craig Miller

Pamela PinterParsons

Ralph Stover Pat Weston

#### **LOOKING FOR RITE 13 LEADERS**

We are looking for Rite 13 leaders for the upcoming church school year. This is a fun and exciting way to spend some time with the youth in our parish. The youth meet three Sundays a month from 9:45 to 10:40 and use the Rite 13 curriculum with all the lessons planned out. If you would like to hear more about this rewarding ministry please contact Cathy Harper 508-380-4008 or cathy@hahpah.com.

#### **NEW YOUTH MINISTER**

Jarvis Wyche will join us on September 1st as our new Youth Minister. His background, both in his

professional career and in his volunteer ministry, is centered on helping young people to find their gifts and to find their way in life. Jarvis will work collaboratively with Rev. Sarah in mentoring our young people to deepen their relationship with God and to find their place in the life of St. Michael's and beyond. He will be most active with the J2A and older youth but will oversee the entire program including the Rite 13 group. You will get to hear Jarvis and ask questions at the All Parish Community Meeting on Sunday, September 28th after the 10 AM service.

#### **NEW INTERIM ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR**

Beverly Scheibert who was interim organist at St. Michael's in 2007 will be joining us at September 7 at 9 AM. Having a interim organist gives Rev. Sarah an opportunity to do a full search and to call St. Michael's new organist/choir director.



# UPDATE FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE

When we began 2014, the projection was to take \$14,269 from reserves to balance the budget. In April we re-

ported that we had received pledge increase commitments and one-time contributions that increased our projected pledge income from \$115,806 to \$126,521, reducing the projected shortfall to \$3,554.

Through July, we have received more pledge increase committments. Our pledge total is now \$128,000, and this means that the projected shortfall has been reduced to \$2,075!

Thanks to all that have made financial commitments that are vital to supporting the mission and ministry of St. Michael's.



#### **HYMN SING ON AUGUST 31**

Do you have a favorite hymn that is seldom sung at St. Michael's? Or is there a hymn with special meaning for you that you'd like to tell us about? On Sunday, August 31, we'll continue our

annual tradition of a hymn sing in place of the sermon. Everyone is invited to come and say a word or two about a favorite hymn – we'll sing a couple of verses of each hymn.

## IMPORTANT CHANGE – 9 AM SUMMER SCHEDULE CONTINUES THROUGH SEPT. 7

Holy Eucharist will continue to be celebrated once at 9 AM on Sundays for August, but this schedule will continue through and including September 7. On September 14, on Celebration Sundae, we return to our usual times with Holy Eucharist at 8 and 10 AM.

#### **NURSERY CARE RESUMES SEPTEMBER 14**

There is no nursery caregiver during the month of August and Sunday, September 7. Parents and infants are always welcome in church and, if they wish, may use the quiet room at the rear of the church.

#### **CELEBRATION SUNDAE – SEPTEMBER 14**

Celebration Sundae will be a little different this year as you can see by the title. Yes, it is a Sunday and, yes, we will have ice cream sundaes after the 10 AM service, and we will gather to say good bye to Pat Stelz and to celebrate the ministry that we have shared together over these last 14 months. We will return to the usual times for services, with Eucharist at 8 and 10 followed by coffee hour with ice cream sundaes.

You will have an opportunity to register your child for church school and meet with teachers. During the 10 AM service there will be a blessing of the church school teachers and children. Let's gather as a community to welcome each other back after this beautiful summer and to celebrate the mutual ministry that we have shared with Pat. See you all on the 14.

# ALL PARISH COMMUNITY MEETING SEPTEMBER 28 AT 11:15 AM

After the Ten O'Clock Service on Sunday, September 28, we will hold our first All Parish Community Meeting. It will be time for you to ask questions and for the vestry to update you on important parts of our life together such as finance, stewardship, plans for welcoming Rev Sarah and meeting our new Youth Minister.

Thank you to Holliston Superette for the generous help with B-SAFE.

We can't thank you enough.

Holliston Superette 777 Washington St, Holliston, MA 01746 (508) 429-2009

Hours: 8:00 am - 9:00 pm

#### ST. MICHAEL'S HOSTS B-SAFE CAMP FOR EIGHTH YEAR

Frankie Gartner

Thank you to everyone who helped with the B-SAFE week. It was a very successful 3 days! The kids and staff were wonderful. Betsy Walsh, B-SAFE Organizer said staff raved about the time at Hopkinton State Park. The great weather helped no doubt.

Thanks to:

Karen, Claude, Grace and Andrew Ballenger

Phyllis Cass

Joan Clark

Paula and Alex Colburn

Laura Connelly

Helen Daly

Linda Dickason

Pat Duffey

Margaret Cardello and Deb Ervin

Barbara Gardner

Frits Geurtsen

Dana Frye and Karen Girard

Annette Hamlet

Deb Hanlon

Cathy Harper

Sue Hatch

Sharon James

Barbara Johnston

C I I

Gracy Koshy

Mo Lamontagne

Kathy, Grace and Julia Longee

Bob and Nan Malone

Don and Kathy May

Jane and Julia McIntyre

Debi Miller

Mary Lee Mullin

Linda Ouellette

Jeff and Pamela PinterParsons

Sue Steele

The Rev. Pat Stelz

Ralph and Nancy Stover

Mike Teuber

Nancy Tomasso

Carl and Janet Twomey

Gil and Kristen Walters



#### APPLEFEST FALL FAIR OCTOBER 4

Saturday, October 4, is the date of our Annual Applefest Fall Fair. Pat Weston, Applefest Coordinator, is hoping to make it new and different. If you have questions or would like to help with the Applefest Fall Fair, please call Pat Weston at 508-429-6455.



#### **FALL CLEAN UP DAY OCTOBER 18**

This year's fall clean up will be on Saturday, October 18 from 9 AM until Noon. If you can lend a hand on, or if you see something that needs to be fixed, cleaned, etc, please let Carl Twomey (cjstwomey@verizon.net) know.

#### **ALL PARISH DINNER OCTOBER 19**

This year's All Parish Dinner will be held at The Fairview Restaurant at Pinecrest Golf Club on Sunday, October 19 from 5 to 8 PM. There will be a buffet with a selection of Italian dishes. The cost is \$15 for adults. All children under age 18 are free but must obtain their own special ticket. No more than \$30 for any family to attend. Tickets will be sold at coffee hour of the Ten O'Clock services near the end of September and also available from the parish office. A cash bar will be available for wine and beer (4:30 to 5 PM). Please mark the date and be sure to join us for this great fellowship experience. Relaxing, no potluck to cook, no set up crew, no clean up necessary. The Fairview can accommodate special dietary needs with advanced notice.

#### THANK YOU, THANK YOU!

The 16 ASP folks would like to thank everyone that helped us towards our journey to Kentucky! We had a great week with a young family that have two children ages 5 and 3. Their home was in need of much TLC, the roof, most floors including floor joists and rim joists, and some dry wall and painting. The crews before us worked mainly on the roof and started the kitchen floor demolition. Our crew of 16 did the rest and left some dry wall and painting for the next crew. We spent a lot of time with the adorable two children and by the end of the week had bonded with the entire family. We were able to completely finish up their kitchen and do a big 'reveal' on our last afternoon. We will present a slide show in the early fall but wanted to thank each one of you for your support. prayers, advice and taking part in our many fundraising events.

With heartfelt thanks, Pamela & Abigail PinterParsons, Jeff, Sammy & Maddy Tate, Don and Tess May, Cathy & CJ Harper, Josh & Tom Rice, Olivia Pracher, Timmy Ryan, Geoff Twomey, Julia McIntyre and Ben Thorner.

## CHURCH SCHOOL: CATECHESIS OF THE GOOD SHEPHERD

We want to make our wonderful program, the *Catechesis of the Good Shepherd*, accessible to all children at St. Michael's. We consider *Catechesis of the Good Shepherd* to be outstanding, and the best formation in faith that we can offer our children. The *Catechesis* program is designed to enable children to recognize and develop the experience of God that they already possess. It introduces the language, symbols and practices of worship as well as the stories of the Bible and Church history.

This program would not be possible without the remarkable commitment of our dedicated Church School teachers, who are in the atrium classrooms almost every Sunday of the school year. Since our volunteer Lead Teachers need assistance, we ask parents to volunteer. We have flexible volunteer requirements and ask parents with one child to help in the classroom for at least four Sundays during the Church School year. We hope that parents who have more than one child in *Catechesis of the Good Shepherd* will volunteer more often. Depending upon what best fits your schedule, you may volunteer for consecutive Sundays or for staggered Sundays during the year.

If you cannot assist in the classroom on Sunday mornings, there are other ways you can help the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program. While the program cannot exist without the help of parent volunteers, our first priority is the spiritual wellbeing of all children in our parish, including children whose parents may not be able to volunteer.

If circumstances prevent you from assisting in any way this year, we still encourage you to register your children for the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd program.



#### Registration

Registration for Church School is available both by email and in person. Parents of returning Church School students may register by email



(stmichholl@aol.com) from August 31 onwards.

Registration for new Church School students will be held at St. Michael's on Sunday, September 14 from 9:15 to 9:45 AM and from 11:15 AM onwards.

Registration remains open throughout the school year. If your child is not yet ready to join *Catechesis* of the Good Shepherd in September, he or she may join in the fall, winter, or spring. Even if your child misses a number of classes, all classes your children are able attend will help them benefit from the *Catechesis of the Good Shepherd* program.

#### **Catechesis Levels**

In the **Level I Atrium** (for 3 to 6 year olds), The lead teacher in the atrium will be Karin Protas. This atrium is in the upstairs classroom at the front of the building.

The **Level II Atrium** (for children entering 1<sup>st</sup> through 3<sup>rd</sup> grade) is in the Stephen Hagen Atrium downstairs. Mike Teuber will be the lead assistant this year, with help from Ken Rice.

The **Level III Atrium** (for children entering 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup> and 6<sup>th</sup> grades) meets in the upstairs classroom at the rear of the building, with Kristen Walters as lead teacher.

#### Classes Begin on September 21

The *Catechesis* program will begin on Sunday morning, September 21 in Levels I, II and III. Please make every effort to get your children to class on time. The time is necessary to cover the wealth of material and give the children time to work with the materials presented. Late arrivals can be disrupting to other children and the teachers.

#### **Your Comments Welcomed**

If you have any further suggestions, comments or questions, please contact Craig Miller at cmiller108@gmail.com or 508-429-5909.

#### JOURNEY TO ADULTHOOD PROGRAMS FOR YOUNG PEOPLE

#### **Youth Sundays Worship**

Our young people are an important part of the St. Michael's community – and their presence in worship enriches them and all of us. This year we plan exciting Youth Sundays, when young people in Rite-13 and J2A will not have classes but instead will participate in the Eucharist at 10 AM. This will provide a chance for those who wish to serve as ushers, greeters, lectors or Eucharistic Ministers. The sermon will aim to address issues of interest to teens as well as adults. Youth Sundays will usually take place on the first Sunday of every month, starting in October with Blessing of the Animals on October 5.

## Rite-13 for 6<sup>th</sup> & 7<sup>th</sup> grades

Our Rite-13 group will continue this September for young people in grades 6 and 7. Rite-13 is the first two-year phase of the Journey to Adulthood youth education program, widely recognized as an excellent program providing a Christian foundation for young people as they prepare for successful adulthood.

The Rite-13 group will meet from 9:45 to 10:40 on Sunday mornings. The Rite-13 program addresses four themes – self, society, spirituality, and sexuality – through Bible study, group discussions and special extra-curricular activities. Look for further information about Rite-13 at Celebration Sunday on September 14, including plans for the upcoming year.

### J2A for 8<sup>th</sup> & 9<sup>th</sup> grades

The J2A program covers the same type of topics as Rite-13 but offers opportunities for greater responsibility and independence. It includes service and fellowship activities. J2A meetings are held on Sunday evenings. Look for further information about J2A at Celebration Sunday on September 14, including plans for the upcoming year.

#### SUNDAY MORNING ADULT FORMATION

#### What We Need To Know to Prepare for Retirement For Ourselves and Our Loved Ones

September 21<sup>st</sup> through October 26<sup>th</sup> 9 to 9:45 am

Adult Christian Formation team: Deb Ervin, Nan Malone, Susan Plume, Pat Stelz

We all imagine what our later years will look like; will I be able to stop working if I want to; will I continue in my current field but work less hours; will I start a new career in retirement; will I mentor and share my knowledge with others; will I take up new hobbies or new interests that I've wanted to learn but didn't have the time while I was working. People are living longer and all of us want to know that our later years will be meaningful and life giving after retirement?

Do you have a loved one who is planning to retire and you would like to know how you can support them in this next stage of life?

During our adult forum time (9 - 9.45 a.m.) we have asked people in our community to come and speak with us about important subjects that can help us to prepare for the next stage of life.

**Sunday, September 21**<sup>st</sup> - Jay Marsden, Marsden Law, in Holliston – Financial Planning \*\* **Sunday, September 28**<sup>th</sup> – Jay Marsden, Marsden Law in Holliston – Elder Law \*\*

\*\*"When planning for the future, whether it's for ourselves or our loved ones, parents or children, the practice of elder law and estate planning has increasingly involved the coordination of many different disciplines". Jay will talk with us about these two important areas of planning for our future.

Sunday, October 5<sup>th</sup> – Linda Marshall – Senior Center – LTC and what happens when you can't stay home any longer.

Sunday, October 12<sup>th</sup> – No Forum – Columbus Day Weekend

Sunday, October 19<sup>th</sup> – Keefe Chesmore -- Planning a funeral

**Sunday, October 26<sup>th</sup>** – Doreen Nemeth, MetroWest Regional SHINE Director --will provide a basic overview of Medicare, so individuals can make educated and informed decisions about Medicare healthcare coverage. She will also discuss the options available during the Medicare Open Enrollment Period, which runs from October 15 through December 7. The SHINE Program (Serving Health Insurance Needs of Everyone) is one of the few resources individuals can turn to for free, confidential, unbiased information about Medicare.

# GREETERS AND WELCOMING MINISTRY We Need You!

Do you remember what it was like to walk through the doors of a new church on a Sunday morning? Did you feel welcomed, ignored, over welcomed? St. Michael's is a very welcoming community. People notice the stranger and introduce themselves; invite them to coffee hour and hopefully make them feel welcomed. The Christian Formation and Stewardship team (Dana Frye, Craig Miller and Ralph Stover) would like to see us take this one step further. We would like to reenergize the Greeters and Welcoming Ministry. We would like you to be part of this important ministry here at St. Michael's.

This ministry will be visible on Sunday morning before the 10 a.m. service to greet and give a warm welcome to the newcomer that walks through our door. Depending on the individual, couple or family, some may just want a warm welcome, others may want more. They may have questions, they may be unfamiliar with our Episcopal worship and if they would like, you could ask a parishioner to sit with them.

The warm, inviting welcome at the door is the first step to welcoming the stranger. We are asking the newly formed Greeters and Welcoming Ministry to:

Maintain the welcoming cards and pencils in the pews, and make sure that the rector receives a copy of the filled-out card

Re-stock the welcoming gift bag that we give to each visitor or visiting family
Organize and host a twice yearly (Fall and Early Spring) social event where the newcomers can meet and talk
with the vestry and other members of the community

Through the bulletin, newsletter and the weekly email that goes out to the parish communicate the dates and times for social events.

If 16 people sign up, you would be asked to serve one Sunday every 2 months. Those 16 people could form teams to accomplish the above 4 goals. Once the ministry bags are stocked and the supplies kept in the closet in the Narthex, it would mean filling new bags and putting them out whenever necessary, and restocking possibly once a year. Parishioners are very generous when asked to provide something for a pot luck event for the parish so organizing, sending out invitations to the new people, getting volunteers to set up, clean up and bring food would be all that you would need to do.

Welcoming the stranger is wonderful but not enough. Integrating new people into the life of the community is very important. Helping them to find the appropriate place where they can share their gifts helps them to feel like an important member of the community. Please consider being part of this vital ministry. You can email, talk in person to or call Dana, Craig or Ralph.

Dana Frye – <u>dana.g.frye@gmail.com</u> – 508-881-2726 Craig Miller -- <u>cmiller108@gmail.com</u> -- 508-429-5909 Ralph Stover – <u>ralph.stover@verizon.net</u> – 508-429-3542



#### **GREEN GRANTS**

There are opportunities for St. Michael's to apply for Green Grants so that we can take advantage of new "Green" ways of lowering the cost of heating St. Michael's. We are looking for 3-4 people who want to be on the Green Team. Joan Clark has the information and has gone to conferences to learn about the grants. She can't do it all by herself and it is always more fun to work with others. Please contact Joan Clark -- 508-429-4469 or joan.clark.mail@comcast.net.

	SEI	PTEMBER	A AT ST. I	SEPTEMBER AT ST. MICHAEL'S	72	
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
es	1	2	3	4 Choir 7 PM	5 CFMS Meet and Greet 5:30 to 7 PM	9
7 Eucharist at 9 AM ONLY	8	6	10	11 Choir 7 PM	12	13
Celebration Sundae Church School Registration Eucharist at 8 & 10 AM Blessing of Church School Teachers & Children at 10 AM Parent/Church School Meeting at 11:15 AM Quilters at 5 PM J2A at 6:30 PM	15 ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° ° °	<b>16</b> Vestry 7 PM	17	<b>18</b> Choir 7 PM	19	20
Eucharist at 8 Eucharist & Blessing of Choir at 10 AM Book Sale at 9 & 11 AM Sunday Forum at 9:15 AM Church School at 9:30 AM J2A at 6:30 PM	22	23	24	<b>25</b> Choir 7 PM	26	27
Feast of St. Michael Eucharist at 8 & 10 Sunday Forum at 9:15 AM Church School at 9:30 AM All Parish Community Meeting at 11:15 AM Quilters at 5 PM J2A at 6:30 PM	29	30	35 21	*		

# St. Michael's Kids Page

Unscramble tl	he letters to	find the wo	rds in our		MA		
Psaln	n 23	And	igro	im			AND AND
<b>Word List:</b> anoint, band house, over	quet, foreve flows, prote	r, goodnes ct, psalm,	ss, guide, shepher	d 7		VII.	
abenqtu	55		10 00 20 70		7 4	<b>&gt;</b>	
efloorsv	w	E.			3 8 8 7		•
ainnot					p a	192	
degnoos	s			7.000 - V-1			
deehhpr	S	16		14		U	8
ehosu					8		
almps	U						
degiu	2 0		3		a		
eeforry				18	M		
ceoprtt		-		(ME)			



# CELEBRATION SUNDAE

## **SEPTEMBER 14**

Pastor Pat's Last Sunday at St. Michael's

## **EUCHARIST AT 8 & 10**

After the 10 AM Service Come and Celebrate our ministry together during our time of discernment and search







St. Michael's Episcopal Church 1162 Highland Street Holliston, MA 01746